
  THE LUTHERAN CHURCH OF MAHOMET 

WEEKLY E-MAIL NEWSLETTER 

February 5, 2014 

LCM Website:  lcofm.org 

Phone:  217-586-4786 

   
 

Pastor’s Hours:   Pastor Vic Baderschneider will be in the office Tuesday, February 4 and 
Thursday, February 6. 
 
Office Hours:  Tuesday through Friday, 8:00 AM to 1:00 PM.  In the case of bad weather the office 
may be closed, please leave a message or send an e-mail and we will get back to you as soon as 
possible. 
 
Notice:  Church entrance doors are locked while the Pre-School is in session.  Please ring the door 
bell at the North Entrance for admittance.   
 
Daily Devotional Booklets for January – March 2014 are available at the Greeter’s Station in the 
Narthex.  
 
"Revitalizing Your Congregation:"  Participants in the Webinar which met at our church during 
April 2013 have been meeting this fall to organize Small Groups as a priority in our revitalization 
efforts.  Other members are invited to join this group and/or volunteer to lead one of several groups 
to be formed.  Groups may include Bible study groups, Dinner groups, Book discussion, Prayer 
Groups, Crafts and Service projects.  The “Kickoff” for this initiative is February 9, 2014 during the 
Sunday Fellowship Hour. For more information or to volunteer to lead a group, contact: Cindy 
Erickson, erickson.cindy@gmail.com, Ph. 586-3142 or Gene and Margaret Rinkel, 
gkrinkel21@msn.com, Ph. 586-2117. 
 
Small Groups Leader Training:  will be held Thursday, February 6 at 6:00 PM in the Adult Sunday 
School Room.  Please see Cindy Erickson at the contact information listed above if you need more 
information. 

  

Sharing The Faith with Friends:: Please join us on Tuesday, February 25 from 6:30-8 pm in the 
DeReus home at 1701 Whisper Meadow Lane, Mahomet for a rousing discussion on Pastor Rob 
Bell’s book Love Wins.  We are on Chapter 3, entitled “Hell.”  Regular attendees, please call  or email 
(barbdereus@mchsi.com or 778-6546) if you are unable to come.  Newcomers, please let me know if 
you would like to join us.  Thank you.  Barb and Steve DeReus 
 
Community Events at Christ Lutheran Church:  Youth Encounter Ministry Team “Kids Against 
Hunger” Meal Packaging Event will be held from 9:00 AM to 12:30 PM with a Youth Encounter 
Ministry Team Family Friendly Concert at 7:00 PM featuring Captive Free, a relational music ministry 
team sponsored by Youth Encounter,  February 22 at Christ Lutheran Church, 779 E. Old Rte. 47 
Monticello, IL.  All ages are welcome to attend an inspiring time of Christian music, games, skits and 
personal sharing.  Please see the notice on the Quadboard for more information. 

 

Assistance Needed:  The Nuesmeyers need meals twice a week for the immediate future while 
Dennis is recovering from surgery.  If you would like to bring a meal, please contact Brenda Lindsey 
htslindsey@mchsi.com .   
Member Hospitalized:  Dennis Nuesmeyer was admitted to the hospital February 6. 
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Crisis Nursery Volunteers Needed:  Volunteers are needed for the Crisis Nursery Ministry Team.  
Our team covers volunteer shifts at Crisis Nursery every Saturday from 4-8 pm.  We have had 
difficulty covering all our shifts and a few more volunteers would give us flexibility to respond to the 
needs each week.  Volunteering at the Nursery is fun and rewarding.  Please consider serving God in 
this way.  For more information, contact Brenda Lindsey at htslindsey@mchsi.com.   
 
Volunteers Needed for Mahomet Helping Hands (MHH):  A few volunteers are needed for 
collecting and sorting clothing donations to MHH on Saturday, February 8th from 9 AM – 1 Noon 
and/or food distribution at MHH on Saturday,  February 15th from 9 AM – 12 Noon.  Please call or 
text Amy McDonald at 217-586-3944, Thank you 

 
 
Flower Chart for 2014:  The flower chart for 2014 has been posted on the quadboard.  If you wish to 
have flowers placed on the altar, please print the name and requested dedication on the chart.   

 

 

IT Workshops at LCofM 
I have been asked by many people in our congregation to provide some IT training sessions for those 
who are "technically challenged". I have found that the First Monday of the month seems to be the 
best open times for me and participants to attend. So, I will be starting a series of 1 hour IT workshops 
starting Monday, February 3rd, 2014 at 7:00 PM.  For now, there will be NO charge for workshops. 
 
Here is a list of what is planned so far: 
 
Click on Sign-up link to register: 
Sign-up 
 
March 3rd - Revitalizing Your Church Website 
- This will be a chance to see what I will be presenting in April at the Healthier Church - Revitalizing 
Your Congregation Conference. 
- We will also be looking at our church website and discuss what things we can use it for. 
 
April 7th - Computers  for the "Technically Challenged" 
- Overview of your computer/laptop components 
- Computer terminology 
- Browsers and search engines. 
 
If you have a workshop you wish to see presented, email me at lpgibson@gibtech.net with your 
suggestions.  Thanks,  Larry Gibson 

Men's Night Out :  Will be Tuesday, February 25, 2014  @  6:00 PM - 9:00 PM at Larry Gibson's 
House  498 CR 2675 N Mahomet, IL 61853  See Map posted on the website. 

Ladies Night Out:  Will be February 24 at Los Zarapes in Mahomet at 6:00 PM. 
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Lutheran Marriage Encounters BEAT THE LAST MINUTE VALENTINE RUSH! Surprise your 
spouse with a Lutheran Marriage Encounter Weekend. The next Weekend is scheduled in Peoria, IL 
on April 4-6, 2014.  Apply now at GodLovesMarriage.org or contact Norm and Deb Lopez at 
ndlopez@frontiernet.net or 815-796-2248 for more information. Preregistration is required – don’t miss 
out! Registration deadline is March 5th.  Registrations after that date will be on a space available 
basis.   
 
New Church Directories:  The long awaited new Church Directories are available in the Narthex.  
They have been placed in envelopes with your names on them.  Please pick yours up at your earliest 
convenience. 
 
All God's Children Thanks YOU!!! Just over $1,200 was raised for the preschool program from the 
annual garage sale.  Thank you so much for your assistance with our fundraiser.  It was very well 
received by the community. Many people commented on the nice quality of donations and families 
were SO APPRECIATIVE.  Many people were given much needed items in the pure cold of winter.  
Thank you again for your support and kindness.  I am happy to report everyone was blessed by this 
event!  In Christ~ Wendy Tomashek, All God's Children Preschool Director 
 

Adult Inquirer’s Class:   An adult inquirer’s class will begin soon.  This class is open to all adults who 
want to know more about the Christian Faith and what it is that Lutheran Christians teach and believe.   
There is no obligation other than to come and participate.   If after one has completed the class, 
he/she desires to become a member of the congregation,  they are most welcome.   Attendees may be 
persons who want to better understand their spouse’s faith;  persons who desire baptism;  those who 
want a refresher course of the catechism;  spouses who accompany a class  attendee;  etc.  There are 
usually 6 sessions and the meeting time and dates are arranged to fit the schedules of those who 
register.   Pastor Baderschneider and Pastor Blobaum, who will be teaching the class,  welcome your 
questions.   Sign-up forms are available in the Narthex and one is attached to this e-mail. 

 

JOYOUS EVENTS 

 

 

Heather (Dennis’ daughter) and Pete Pintz’ twin baby boys were born the morning of  Monday, 
February 3.   Heather was just shy of 29 weeks so they are definitely preemies!  Andrew Ryan was 
born at 8:21 and weighed 2 lbs. 5oz. and Kevin Joseph was born at 8:22 and weighed 2 lbs. 11.7 oz. 
 They were born by C section.   Heather is doing well and we are still waiting for medical info on the 
babies.  They are getting excellent care in a NICU unit.   Please join us in praising and thanking our 
Lord for this miracle of birth and please pray for continued good development of the babies. 

Thank you VERY MUCH!! 

Nancy and Dennis Boma 



 

 

 
Tessa and Justin Hunter are happy to announce the birth of their baby girl at 7:49 AM, February 4.  
Hadley Lynn Hunter is the granddaughter of Dave and LuAnn Robberstad.  She weighed 6 lbs. 10 
oz. and was 20 inches long. 
 
 
Attendance in February 2014:     February 2 78 
 

 
 

EVENTS FOR THE WEEK OF FEBRUARY 5  2014 

            
   

    
  
 Thursday, February 6    6:00 PM Small Groups Leaders Training 
        6:30 PM Suite Inspirations 
        7:00 PM Chancel Choir 
 
  
 Sunday, February 9    9:00 AM Celebration Worship Service  
 Small Group Kick-off    10:00 AM Fellowship 
        10:30 AM Sunday School 
         
 
 Monday,  February 10                Monday Morning Ladies Sewing Day 
        6:00 PM Lion’s Club 
        7:00 Council Meeting 
         

               
 Tuesday, February 11                        10:30 AM LCM Staff Meeting 

                 6:30 PM Cub Scouts 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



WORSHIP PARTICIPANTS 
 
 
 

 February 9     February 16 
  
   
ACOLYTES:                       Seth Buchanan  Callum Buchanan   
   

BREADMAKER:      Leslie Knicl   Leslie Knicl     

ALTAR GUILD      Pat Moehring     Pat Moehring 
      Amy McDonald     Amy McDonald  

ASSISTING MINISTER    Dia Nuesmeyer  Mark Reifsteck   - 
CELEBRATION LEADER     --              -- 
 

 COMMUNION ASST:      Theresa Edmonds   Jennifer Farm 
 
  READER                          Alex Paul  Sherri Reifsteck   
               
  GREETERS      Jon LeGrant Family   Robert Witherell Family 
 
  USHERS:       Norm Knicl Family   Chris Edmonds Family  
 
  SUNDAY SHEPHERD      Barb LeGrant     Brenda Lindsey 
         
  OFFERING COUNTERS  Sherri Reifsteck   Scott Kingry   

                                              Sharon Yeakel and             Chris and Theresa Edmonds                  
                                              Susie Johnston 
 
  FELLOWSHIP HOSTS:       Mitchell Family    Lindsey Family 
                                               Bottorff Family                                      Bottorff Family 
                                       
 
 
      
    
Volunteer Guideline Revisions:  Please take a moment to make a note of the date you are assigned for the 
task of Greeter, Reader, Communion Assistant, Usher, Assisting Minister or Celebration Leader.  An email 
reminder will be sent t weekly, along with a description of the volunteer task.   
  

If you cannot perform your task on the designated time and date, please find a substitute 

and notify Linda or Marty Vogel at or lindasv101@gmail.com or by phone at 590-0093 not 

the Church Office. A list of individuals who perform these specific tasks can be found on 

the Volunteer List located on the quad board in the Narthex, or on the Church website at 

www.lcofm.org. Thank you for your assistance in performing these tasks by serving our 
Church. 
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______________________________________________________
_ 

 

Place:   Peoria, IL 
To register, contact: Norm & Deb Lopez 

   210 N. Harrison St 

   Flanagan, IL  61740 

   815-796-2248 

ndlopez@frontiernet.net or  

 www.godlovesmarriage.org 

 
 
 
 
 
************************************************************************************************************* 
 

Mission Statement 

Lutheran Marriage Encounter is a ministry dedicated 

to assisting married couples to live fully intimate and 

responsible relationships by providing an encounter 

Weekend experience as well as on going community 

support. 

Lutheran 

Marriage 

Encounter 
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ADULT INQUIRER’S CLASS  
     An Adult Inquirer’s Class will begin soon.  This class is open to all adults who want to know more about the 

Christian Faith and what it is that Lutheran Christians teach and believe.   There is no obligation other than to 

come and participate. 

     If after one has completed the class, he/she desires to become a member of the congregation,  they are most 

welcome.   Attendees may be persons who want to better understand their spouse’s faith;  persons who desire 

Baptism;  those who want a refresher course of the Catechism;  spouses who accompany a class  attendee;  etc.  

There are usually 6 sessions and the meeting time and dates are arranged to fit the schedules of those who 

register.  

    Pastor Baderschneider and Pastor Blobaum, who will be teaching the class,  welcome your questions.  

 

INQUIRER CLASS REGISTRATION 

Please include (me) (us)  in the Inquirer’s Class.  Following is (my) (our) contact information. 

       Name __________________________________________________________________ 

       Address _________________________________________________________________ 

       Home Phone ______________________________  Cell Phone _____________________ 

       e-mail ___________________________________________________ 

 

(Return this form to the church office; to either pastor;  or  send information by e-mail to the church office) 

 

For referral……. 

Please contact (name)  ___________________________________________ and invite them to the class       

Phone _______________   e-mail __________________________  

                                                           My name is ________________________________________ 

                                                                         Phone ____________________ 

 



 

 

                                                                                              

 
 

 

 
 

Visit our website at www.lcofm.org    
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